
ORDER NO. 05-1233

ENTERED 11/28/05

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UP 229

In the Matter of

IDAHO POWER COMPANY

Requests Approval of the Sale of the Boise
Bench Transmission Substation Property and
the State Street Office Property.

)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED WITH CONDITIONS

On October 21, 2005, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission) received an application from Idaho Power Company (Idaho Power or
company), requesting approval from the Commission for the prior sale of two
properties, pursuant to ORS 757.480 and OAR 860-027-0025. The properties were
identified in Staff’s Audit Report of Idaho Power, dated December 8, 2004, as the Boise
Bench Transmission Substation (Boise Bench Property) and the State Street Office
property (State Street Office). The Boise Bench Property was sold January 3, 2001 and
involved the sale of 26.23 acres of unimproved land. The Boise Bench Property did not
include substation improvements and Idaho Power determined that the land could be
disposed of without impacting operations at the substation site. The State Street Office
was sold on December 19, 2001, and involved the sale of Idaho Power’s former district
office building located in Boise, Idaho. Idaho Power represents that the company
planned to discontinue use of the property as part of its ongoing office space
consolidation.

OPINION

Under ORS 757.480, a public utility doing business in Oregon shall first
obtain Commission approval for any transaction to sell, lease, assign or otherwise dispose
of property. Based on a review of the application and the Commission’s records, the
Commission finds that the application satisfies applicable statutes and administrative
rules.

At its Public Meeting on November 22, 2005, the Commission adopted
Staff’s recommendation to approve Idaho Power’s sale of the Boise Bench Property and
the State Street Office. Staff's recommendation is attached as Appendix A and is
incorporated by reference.










